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St.Hilary’s Primary FILLIN "School Name" \* MERGEFORMAT   and Nursery Class - Head Teacher Mrs. P. Stewart 
November 2014  Newsletter 
· A Big thank you to our S.H.A.P.E.S ladies for organising the party catering and for decorating the dining hall and foyer for our annual Halloween Party.  The atmosphere at both parties was great and the children as always excelled themselves in their costumes.

· If you wish to receive information and minutes of the S.H.A.P.E.S meeting please return your email contact to the school via the comments box and I will pass them on.

· A reminder also that we endeavour to keep everyone up to date with events and notices via our school website.  The newsletter is also available as well as the School Improvement Plan and lots of other interesting links to Scottish Education.  From January we plan to phase out paper copies of the newsletter and only distribute on request. 
· We are entering the “Winter Alert “season and updates will be posted on the web page in emergencies.  The same arrangements will be in place for salting and single entrance pathway in the event of ice and snow.  Please encourage all children to follow the pathway and enter by the doorway to the rear. Please be mindful of younger children and older relatives using the back entrance in the mornings and at 3pm.  Scooters and bikes are welcome however children know they need to walk them to the gate.  Younger children should not have a football at school as only the senior boys have a ball in the senior yard before the bell.
· We all love an excuse for a treat.  Can I remind you the school remains a “Nut Free Zone” as some children have been bringing sweets to share and they contain the nut alert warning.  Thank you.

· During October our senior pupils have been very busy with handball sessions from P4 to P7, there will be a tournament for P6 on 1st December at the John Wright Sports Centre and for P7 on the 2nd December.  It is hoped that Michael Lavery ( Handball Coach)  will offer his time and services in future years and Handball will once again be an extremely popular sport in the school.  Our former pupil Christopher Mowat has been chosen for the GB team and he also volunteered to coach with Michael. 
· P6 and P7 Athletes are being coached this year by Mrs Kirwan, Luke Kirwan and Aidan Gilbride who prepared the children for the Scottish Road Relay Championship at Grangemouth last week.  We are all delighted with the excellent performances of all and the impressive display by the P6 girls who secured 5th place in this very challenging event.  In addition to the above race they have also trained for 2 indoor events at the John Wright Sports Centre.  Well done everyone and a special thanks to the parents who support the training and wash the kits.  Check out the Athletic’s Noticeboard at Parent’s Night on Wednesday 12th November as you visit your child’s class.
· P6/7 visited the Queensferry Project recently and the feedback was extremely positive.  This visit introduced their new “Bridges” topic which appears to be very exciting.

· P5 are preparing to visit New Lanark another popular local historical setting to step back in time to a Victorian Christmas.  To help fund their adventure they are proposing to host a scrumptious 2 day cake and candy event, i.e. 20p a cake on the 6th and 7th November. Change is also a problem on enterprise days so please try to send the exact amount you wish your child to spend.   This enterprise will reduce the cost of the visit and teach the children a little of the value of working for something they want to achieve, appropriate to the life of a Victorian child.
· P6/7 will be providing classes with the opportunity to buy their poppy , minimum donation 10p for the Poppy Appeal on this the Anniversary of the start of the First World War.

· The school has been successful in our bid for funding to support an increase in our capacity to deliver Spanish throughout the school.  Mr Blair prepared the bid and had been attending local and authority wide events to help develop Spanish from Nursery to P7.  We were granted £2,500 and will purchase new resources to enhance children’s experience of a new language.

· We have already started preparing for our Christmas Concert and the choir are meeting with Mrs Herd and Mrs McCabe on a Monday after school.  We will also prepare one Scottish song at every stage for St Andrew’s Day to mark our heritage and enjoy our culture.  The short concert will only be for the pupils as it is so close to the Christmas Nativity.
· Normally we target our Citizenship Appeal during Advent and Lent. This year P6 and P7 will be taking part in the South Lanarkshire wide charity event/ competition during February 2015 called Micro Tyco – the money raised will go to Third World Projects run by women who are given funding to establish home grown initiatives and cottage industries to support their families and communities.  This will be our main Charity appeal and Citizenship Project for the whole session. Therefore, during Advent this year I propose we continue with our weekly Missio donations and focus on the Small Tree Appeal we support each year.

· During lent we will have weekly services for the children rather than the weekly fund raisers as the Fund Raising Month will be during February too close to both December and Easter.  So the Fun Fridays will be 6th, 13th, 20th, and 27th of February involving all classes and organised and promoted by the senior classes. More information to follow. We plan to use the website to creatively promote this venture.

· Our local MP Michael McCann has offered to visit P7 pupils on Thursday 20th November during “Parliament Week” to talk to the class and listen to their views as they debate some topical issues surrounding “Social Media”.

Please do not hesitate to call the school if you have a concern and remember to enter your contact details  for S.H.A.P.E.S into the comment box.

Yours sincerely

P Stewart

Head Teacher
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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